The PDRA TF has developed 3 new PDRA’s which have undergone internal JARUS consultation and are ready for external consultation:
· PDRA-06 which addresses operations with prototype UAS with a dimension up 8 m. Experience has shown that operators find it challenging to do a SORA risk assessment without having ever flown the particular UAS before, and the PDRA therefore provides a simplified solution to this challenge.
· PDRA-08 which addresses swarming operations. SORA does not currently address such operations, but with experience from several countries and a prescriptive approach in line with SORA, this PDRA provides a set of requirements to which operators can apply.
· PDRA-10 which addresses VLOS operations above 120/150 m which would be categorized as ARC-c by SORA (if no substantiation of reduced traffic intensity Is available). The PDRA covers operations up to 200 m AGL for limited duration which can qualify for a strategic mitigation to lower from ARC-c to ARC-b.
The PDRA’s have been developed in accordance with SORA 2.0 while making sure known changes to SORA 2.5 would not invalidate the PDRA. It is anticipated that the PDRA’s will be updated subsequent to external consultation to reflect SORA 2.5.
The usage of PDRA’s have not been as high as we would like to see since the operators are still required to develop an Operators Manual (OM). With the OM providing for most of the effort to get an authorization, the advantage of using a PDRA is often limited. The TF has therefore identified a need to provide template OM’s along with PDRA’s and the work to develop such templates has been initiated. It is anticipated that we can add template OM’s after external consultation with the final PDRA’s.
